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	SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

	
	Panthorn Park Meeting Room

	
	Tuesday April3, 2012  @ 7:30 PM



 DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT  DOCVARIABLE "Issuedate" \* MERGEFORMAT ATTENDENCE
	Members Present 
	Members Absent 
	Guests 

	Arduini, Bob  (Vice 
President)

Beaupre, Ed
Glenn Mason
Greco. Vinny (Vice
President)
Macala, Paul  (Scholarship
 Committee) 

Parks, Ralph 
Olsen, Dean(field Manager)

Riccardi, TJ (Secretary)
Rich Daniels ( Equipment /
Safety Mgr)
Sarantides, Amy
Sarantides, Jim (President)
St. Amand, Eric (Treasurer)
St. Amand, Nicole (Player
Agent)
Zazzaro, John

Zesut, Bill

Zesut, Janet (Concession 
Stand Manager)

	Babon, Chris
Baroni, George
Biedler, John
Cichon, Tom
Conte, Joel
Csuka, Brian
D'Andrea, Mike
Falk, Paul
Ferrante, Jim
Gendreau, Paul
Girouard, Dave
Izzo, Robyn
Izzo, Vinny
Lindsay, Jim
Marotto, Donna
Mirando, Rick
Parks, Linda 
Paterson, John
Przybylski, Bruno
Vitale Mickie
Vitale, Steve
Wadolowski Richard
White, Bruce
White, Michelle 

	Rocha, Mark














CALL TO ORDER

President Jim Sarantides called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM and welcomed all Board members and guests. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary TJ Ricciardi conducted a silent roll call.  
The March 2012 minutes were approved and accepted.  Motion: Janet Zesut; Second: John Zazzaro
TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer Eric St. Amand
· We have approximately $50,000 in the account
· We just renewed our insurances 
· Uniforms are coming in

· Big bills coming in April
· Taxes need to be filed, Tom Blumetti will file for us this year

· Billings has sent bill, we are reviewing 
· Insurance :  new town rules for all guest tournaments; We need to see insurance for all guest tournaments, we confirmed Athena does have insurance
· Haven’t received coke credit yet, Janet will call to follow up for current bill

The treasurer’s report was approved and accepted.  Motion: John Zazzaro; Second :Bill Zesut.
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Vice President Bob Arduini  
· Umpires are going well

· Lots of new umpires, recommending new umpires watch the veterans on the first day

· Umpires should stop the game if there is a problem with coaches

· Umpires and contact numbers will be posted in concession stand if we need to make last minutes replacements

· Umpires get free water but 50% off food to keep costs down

· Nicole needs umpire list to put in database

· Umpire shirts are in

· Umpire should return gear then come to concession stand for payment
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Vice President Vinny Greco 
· Schedule almost done with the exception of High School

· All new toilets will be installed by this weekend 

· TJ requested a league wide email about dogs in park, safety / distractions 
· TJ also brought up the ice cream truck in the park today, we need to discourage this as it’s a safety issue like the dogs.  Distracted players might be injured.

· TJ or Jim volunteered to go pick up frozen pops from Hershey as we are changing vendors and will no longer receive deliveries.
· High School division - We need to stay consistent on how we handle the High School division to maintain high standards, rules and expectations.  
FIELD MAINTENCE REPORT
Field Manager Dean Olsen 
· Dean is in Chicago, Jim reporting

· Spring clean up was great success

· We will have a page on the web site dedicated to all of the activities we accomplish each year maintaining the facility 
· Foul lines are painted

· The rocks near field 3 have been moved closer to the street

· Electrical audit was good

· Health department passed 

· Fire inspection passed this year

· For next year we need an action plan to address about $10K in required improvements
· Replace Grill Hood

· Electrical outlets; moved, changed, updated

· Plumbing changes, upgrades
· 7 foot stainless table to support grill
· 3 tub sink

· Replacing fire suppression system
· We will ask the town to allow us to stretch these improvements over many years and ask the town for money.

· Some town concession stands aren’t opening this year due to issues like this.

· People from town board of finance were walking through the park during park clean up day, the board was very impressed with our volunteer involvement.
· Marking lime and mulch has been delivered
· Chuck is doing fertilizer again

· Repair bill for Gator was presented, need check for $259

PLAYER AGENT REPORT

Player Agent Nicole St.Amand 
· All is well, High School draft went well

· Dairy Queen is going to Sponsor Score Board for $1500 for next 5 years. 
· Nicole is gearing up for the Mothers day game
EQUIPMENT/SAFETY REPORT
Equipment Manager Rich Daniels 
· Billings did good job with order

· Fixed most of the displays for meet and great, some need to be replaced

· Most of our stock for scorebooks and first aid supplies is low, needed to re-order some

· Some mouth guards should be available at concession stands

· Umpire shirts will be upstairs ready for Saturday

· All E -board apparel is in

· Cases of new softballs are in, each team supplies one new ball at each game
· There is a lot of old stuff that needs to be donated
· Jim will look in to a group to donate old equipment to
Concession  Stand Report 

Concession stand manager Janet Zesut
· Met with Tops representative, was not we hoped for.
· Moving from Waterbury paper supply to City Line
· Switching from Hersey to New England Ice Cream based in Meriden, they will provide posters for concession stand and new freezer, will also return Hersey freezer for us.

· Down side is billing is net 7 days.

· They will rotate stock for us

· All drivers are back ground checked, they will have key and alarm code

· Health inspection went well, we will be required to post a notice with a sign in log.

· Our cheese heater is officially in route.
Scholarship Program Report 

Frank Tardiff, Paul Macala 
· All 4 recipients are going to be here on Saturday

· Only one committee member will be here

· We are arranging for flowers for the one committee person, a spring mix bouquet 
· Engraved bats are ready

· Certificates are ready
· Southington Brass Band will be playing for us

· STEPS will also be here for the day

· PA system all set, microphone was replaced

· Checks for recipients are needed
OLD BUSINESS UPDATES
· Brass band is going to play for us
NEW BUSINESS
Mark Rocha was voted in as a new member

ADJOURN MEETING

Motion to adjourn accepted.  The next meeting is scheduled for May 8 2012 at the Panthorn Park Meeting Room.
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